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Dear Commissioner,

| am writing to you in order to express my deepest aggravation for the lives lost at sez

during the Farmakonisi tragic incident. Despite the continuous and vigorous efforts of the

Hellenic Coast Guard to safeguard our Southeastern European Sea borders while protecting

and rescuing the human lives in peril, human lives were lost and such an incident is a mere

tragedy.

Unfortunaiely, this tragedy highlights the severe migratory pressures at the European

external bordars in the Southeast Maditerranean area. As of August 2012, the situation in the

East Aegean Sea has deteriorated. In pariicular, untii 31 December 2013 the Hellenic Coast

Gusrd authorities at the East Aegezn islands arez has handled in total 815 cases of
unauthorized blue-border crossings - involving 10.802 non-Eurcpean nationals 45% from

Syria and 29% of which (3.120 individuals) were rescued by the Hellenic Coast Guard

officers. In addition, during the same period, the Hellenic Coast Guard recorded the largest

dispersion of incidents over the East Aegean seafront, covering an area of over 2.000 km

from north to south and encompassing all the intervening islands.

"No life lost at sea" is the core dogma of the Hellenic Coast Guard. In response to the
latest incident at Farmakonisi, we have immediately ordered the competent judicial

authorities to investigate the circumstances of the incident and the conditions of the rescue.

Currently, the competent District Attorney has pressed charges only to the master of the boat

that was carrying the illegal immigrants.

Having said that, such incidents as the Farmakonisi tragedy stipulate the need for a

common European strategy and collaboration at a European level in order to efficiently

address the issue of the migratory illegal flows while safeguarding the right fo life and

humane treatment.
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Bearing in mind our long-standing collaboration, we are ready to provide you with any
additional information related to this tragic incident in order 1o establish a new platform that
will further facilitate the exchange of knowledge and expertise, with a view to avoid any

migleading misconceptions and early conclusions based on dubious sources of information.
Incidents as the Farmakonisi tragedy, attributed to the issue of the illegal migratory

flows, shall be the last one. It seems to us that synergy and collzboration is the only way

forward to put an end to such perils at our common European borders.

You
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